WCS LNP Board 1.6


Minutes of 1st Board meeting

Warwickshire, Coventry and Solihull Local Nature Partnership
Held 10.00 a.m. – 12.00 noon on 18th January 2013
At Board Room, Barrack Street, Warwickshire County Council CV34 4RL
Chair from Shadow Board: Stephen Trotter, Warwickshire Wildlife Trust

	Agenda
	Item
	Action Required and Lead

	1
	Present: 

Bill Hunt (BH), Warwick District Council; Rosemary Collier, University of Warwick; Amanda Pearce (AP), Natural England; Mark Ryder (MR), Warwickshire County Council; Frank Grimshaw (FG), Severn Trent; Myles Bremner (MB), Garden Organic; Stephen Trotter (ST), Warwickshire Wildlife Trust, Chair of LNP Shadow Board; Paul Cobbing (PC), Consultant re LNP work; Gina Rowe(GR), Warwickshire Wildlife Trust, secretariat for LNP
Apologies:  Received from Henry Lucas, due to weather conditions, and from John Linnane.

	2
	Welcome and introductions 
Stephen Trotter welcomed everyone to the meeting. Everyone introduced themselves, stating their key priorities relating to LNP.
The membership was briefly reviewed, and the response from Solihull MBC regarding input to the Board was discussed re the first tier authority membership. It was noted that there had not been any feedback from Coventry City Council to the letter from CEO of County Council.
	The position of first tier authority input to be clarified with Anne Brereton, Solihull MBC by Mark Ryder.  MR

	3
	Declarations of Interest:

No declarations of interest were made.
	

	4
	Elect Chair 

Henry Lucas was proposed as Chair of the Board, following agreement by him, and he was elected by the Board.
	Inform Henry Lucas re election as chair. GR

	5
	Introduction and purpose of the LNP – paper 1.2 and brief presentation
Paul Cobbing introduced the purpose of LNP and emphasised the need for a strategic approach and opportunity to gain synergy between sectors.

MB: There is a need to demonstrate to advocate to produce behaviour changes, and to show how environment can support the local economy.

How to undertake an evaluation of natural assets?

FG: Can offer experience of benefit valuation work.

AP: It is important to learn lessons from previous partnerships e.g. regional work. Noted that there is expertise at Stoneleigh base re national approaches.

MR:  There is a need to make planning work to benefit the natural environment, and to use a strategic approach to address improving the process.  The LNP needs to make a link to the LEP, and find win/win opportunities. There are opportunities from Flood risk management; WCC is taking a lead role.

BH: There are opportunities to link to Health and Well Being Boards strategies.

CWLEP has a Growth Strategy. It has submitted an expression of interest re Wave 2 of the Government’s City Deals.  If successful in February, this will drive a faster agenda.  The Planning Business Group of CW LEP

There is a need to show how economic growth can support local people. It would be very useful to deliver a good development with environmental aspects fully included from early stage.  There is a need to work on building relationships and to influence decision makers.

Confirmation of Governance arrangements  as agreed at Shadow Board paper 1.3 

Paul Cobbing introduced the governance paper and it was briefly discussed, via the structure diagram. It was noted that all local groups need to feel empowered and included in the process. 
The governance arrangements were agreed. These can be altered or reviewed if necessary. The Board is to set the direction.

A high level of statement is required, addressing habitat fragmentation and Climate Change requirements. A targeted vision and clear statement of ambition is needed, which can be communicated. 

	6
	Brief overview of the current environmental and biodiversity issues in Warwickshire, Coventry and Solihull

A presentation was given by GR/PC outlining some key issues.

It was noted that a State of Environment report is to be produced by Habitat Biodiversity Audit Partnership.  
	Presentation to be circulated    GR
A briefing to be written for the basis of the report with HBA team.  GR

	7
	Key strategic priorities and actions for 2013/14 

Establishing Implementation Group 

An initial outline list of potential members of the group was circulated for comment.  Further organisations to be involved to include Canal and River Trust, Flood Risk team, Economic Development group, Severn Rivers Trust.
The development of the Implementation Group was agreed.

Communication of Board information

It was agreed that communication from the Board should be an open and accessible process.
Communication strategy should include the wider partnership of all who had been involved in developing the LNP.

Developing strategic approach: 

Some priorities were identified: Flood risk, planning aspects, Health and Well being.  It was decided that the Board should develop a strategic priorities paper. To achieve this, a sub group will draft a paper and circulate for comment to all Board members. The following members offered to meet to develop the draft: Myles Bremner, Stephen Trotter, Bill Hunt, Paul Cobbing, Gina Rowe. Amanda Pearce offered support via email.

	 It was agreed to reduce the overall number of the group and to widen the range of sectors involved on the group, to ensure it reflects the wider partnership.         GR
LNP information to be posted on Warwickshire Wildlife Trust website LNP page    GR
Links to be established on members’ websites to widen access.    ALL

Agree a date asap for sub group to meet. PC and GR to prepare information prior to the meeting.                             GR

	8
	Ministerial event 11th February: invitation to Chair /other senior invitee.
	It was agreed to check with Henry Lucas if he wished to attend the event.   GR

	9
	Strategic Planning: 

· -     amendment to the Town and Country Planning Regulations (Local Planning) 2012 giving LNPs role in cross-boundary strategic planning.
· Update on Nature Improvement Area and designation process
The role regarding local planning was noted.  The approach to this requires further discussion, once strategic priorities are agreed.

A brief update on the grant offer from Natural England to Warwickshire Wildlife Trust to deliver part of the Nature Improvement Area bid made in 2011 was given by Gina Rowe.  The grant totals 110,000 over 3 years, 50,000 of the funding to 31.3. 2013.
	Awareness re: ‘bodies bound by the Duty to Co-operate should cooperate with and have regard to the views of Local Nature Partnerships in the planning of sustainable development’.

	10
	Dates of next meetings

Proposed dates:

March : 12th/15th/19th

May: 8th/10th/16th

October: 11th/17th/18th
Dates to be finalised from responses and circulated.
	Possible Strategic planning session

	11
	Any other business and close
No other business was raised. The meeting closed slightly early due to weather conditions.
	


